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Dear Neighbors,

As we meander through this strangest summer,
keep your focus on the beauty all around you. 
While we are mostly home, energies are being
poured into property beautification.  Remodeling,
repairing, painting and landscaping – happening
everywhere.  When you are walking around the
block, look at the changes taking place, find the
flowers overlooked by the deer, and hear the
music of the multitude of birds who reside here. 
We live in a beautiful place!

No More Outhouse!  We now have a genuine storage building.
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Thanks to Crescent Hills resident Bob Shaner, a retired carpenter and
construction supervisor, the old outhouse, unused for 2-3 years, was
converted into a storage building.  We hired Bob after he presented his
plan that avoided having to move four tons of limestone, which plan
was stalling the project.   Instead he removed the wall separating the
men and women’s room, the toilet bench, and both doors, crushed the
cement blocks and dumped them into the toilet well, and filled it with
cement.  He power washed and painted inside and out, sealed off one
door and installed another solid core door. He boarded up the eaves to
prevent birds and bees from entering, installed shelves and vents.  He
donated the paint and some of the hardware for the doors and
purchased supplies with his veteran’s 10% Home Depot discount. 
This project was completed in one week.  Ed and Jan are considering
putting a car in their garage space that, until now, held all the park
supplies.  All of this and within the planned budget.  Thank you Bob. 
You’ve made a lot of folks happy.
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New Bench
 
The Penn Hills Rotary donated this beautiful, sturdy bench to Crescent
Hills Park.  It is a perfect fit.  Come to the park and relax.   Thank you
Rotary for thinking of us. 
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READING IN THE PARK

Our first reading took place last Saturday and it was a big hit.  Families
stayed apart and kids ran joyfully amok.  We used the shelter for the
reading rather than the court.  Families sat at the tables or on blankets
in the grass. 
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The families who registered each received a packet containing the
featured story and the craft materials.  Having their own book allowed
the children to follow along as our Storytime leader, Lauren Javens,
read to them.   Here’s Lauren with her own family:

Due to new restrictions from Allegheny County for this holiday week,
we will be unable to have the second reading this Saturday.  If we are
allowed to gather after that, we will celebrate the 4th of July the
following Saturday.

Lauren will send an email to those who are already registered.  We’ll
have music and the children can parade around the court.  Families
must register each week.  Depending on pandemic restrictions, the
readings will occur every Saturday in July and August starting at 11
a.m.

Storytime will be limited to the first 10 families that RSVP each week -
Lauren Javens 412-609-5953 laurenjavens@gmail.com. If you plan to
attend on July 11, include in your response:
 
Your Name: ____________________________________________
Phone Number:__________________________________________
Children's Names: ________________________________________
How many children will make a craft: _____________
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Masks are encouraged.  Penn Hills parks are now open, so the
playground will be open.  We will have hand sanitizer available to help
keep germs to a minimum.

PARK COURT PAINTING

If you visit the court, notice that the playground equipment has been
repainted.  Thank you Ed Blazina, Jan Kukucka, Beth Kukucka, Yvette
Logan, Andrea Getsy, Lyon Zeibak, Judy Conroy and others. Tom &
Judy Conroy also painted the Glenfield steps fence.

The court was power washed and is now ready for repainting.  One
day when the heat wave breaks, volunteers will attempt to bring the
roadway and games back to life.   If you have an interest in helping
with this renewal project, please contact Andrea Getsy at 412-795-
2607 or email  Contact@CH-CA.org. 

VIRTUAL COUNCIL MEETINGS

Penn Hills Council has been conducting virtual meetings since the
pandemic started.  Meetings are held the 3rd Monday of the month. 
The agenda is available on the municipality's website a week in
advance.   To bring an issue before Council, residents must send a
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request to the municipal manager one week in advance of the
meeting.  To attend the virtual meeting to speak to the agenda or to
issues raised by community speakers, residents can call in on a
number that will be provided on the municipal website.  You can also
participate on your smart phone, tablet or computer where you will be
seen and heard,  but you need a special app  "Go to Meeting." 
Your computer would need a camera and microphone.   Learn more
about this at the website:    https://pennhills.org/ 

PENN HILLS IS A TREE CITY USA

Even though the official announcement of Penn Hills becoming a "Tree
City USA" was in April, we did not officially tell the Penn Hills Tree
Commission, and its head Kathy Raborn, how proud we are of this
achievement.  The Commission has been in existence since 2017. 
Since then it has planted 136 trees by as many volunteers throughout
neighborhoods (including Springdale Drive), community parks and
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even along Allegheny River Blvd.   If you visit Penn Hills Community
Park, look at the trees planted alongside Plum Creek, as one example
of a project.  It has been a phenomenal amount of work, which
includes the maintenance and watering of the trees planted in addition
to raising the funds.    The Commission raised the $80,000 ($2 for
each resident) necessary  to receive this designation through
fundraisers and grants.  If you are looking for a place to volunteer or
make a contribution, contact PennHillsSTC@gmail.com  .
 
The Penn Hills Shade Tree Commission invites the community to its
summer and fall events. Social distancing will be practiced in all
activities:

Aug. 6 at 7 p.m. -- A Tree and Pizza Party in Penn Hills
Community Park celebrates the first phase of the Plum Creek
Project. After removing invasive Japanese knotweed, volunteers
planted 44 native trees and shrubs along with native grasses and
perennials. Pizza will be served and water and soda will be
available. RSVP at PennHillsSTC@gmail.com.

To find out more about the Penn Hills Shade Tree Commission, see
the website at PennHillsSTC.org. 

FREE FOOD DISTRIBUTION
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PENN HILLS LABRIOLA'S REOPENING
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Labriola's is planning on re-opening its Penn Hills location on August 1. We are
looking forward to it. We certainly miss that store!

LITTER COMMITTEE REPORT

A group of 6 current and former neighbors gathered on June 20th to
participate in our bi monthly litter clean up on Frankstown Rd and Lime
Hollow Rd.  Several bags were also picked up on the lower part of
Verona Rd.  In total,  20 bags were collected.  Thank you to everyone
who attended and the neighbors that regularly pick up the litter around
our neighborhood streets.  Our neighborhood looks good and shows
the pride we all have in our neighborhood and Penn Hills.   Our next
clean up will be in August.  Hope to see you there. 

-Judy Conroy chcalitter@gmail.com
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Our condolences to Sue and Tom Fife of Crescent Hills Road on the
sudden passing of their daughter Dawn.

CRESCENT HILLS CARES

Crescent Hills is a special neighborhood filled with interesting people
who have excellent ideas and opinions.  With that in mind, we invite
you to submit your ideas, opinions and information on how to keep
Crescent Hills beautiful as well as ways to protect and improve it for
the people and wildlife who live here, and to offer helpful hints and
suggestions.  If you would like to have your information shared in this
newsletter, please submit an article to Mary Beth Phillips at
marybethphillips@comcast.net who will see that it is included in an
upcoming edition.

In this time of social distancing it is more important than ever that we stay in touch
over digital mediums such as Nextdoor.com and our Facebook Group. If you aren't in
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our group yet please join us. Let us know you are ok or if you need help. Join us by
clicking the facebook logo:

Please help us grow our email list so we can keep everyone in the neighborhood
informed!

If you can help call your neighbors to get their email addresses so we can add them
please let us know by emailing us or calling Andrea at 412-795-2607

Keep Safe, Wear Masks, Keep Distant
 

Keep Walking
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